
Only Real Thing, by Osho

Relationship is a mirror, and the purer the love is, the higher the
love is, the better the mirror, the cleaner the mirror. But the higher
love needs that you should be open. The higher love needs you to be
vulnerable. You have to drop your armor; that is painful. You have not
to be constantly on guard. You have to drop the calculating mind. You
have to risk. You have to live dangerously. The other can hurt you;
that is the fear in being vulnerable. The other can reject you; that
is the fear in being in love. The reflection that you will find in the
other of your own self may be ugly; that is the anxiety. Avoid the
mirror. But by avoiding the mirror you are not going to become
beautiful. By avoiding the situation you are not going to grow either.
The challenge has to be taken. One has to go into love. Love is an
open sky. To be in love is to be on the wing. But certainly, the
unbounded sky creates fear. And to drop the ego is very painful
because we have been taught to cultivate the ego. We think the ego is
our only treasure. We have been protecting it, we have been decorating
it, we have been continuously polishing it, and when love knocks on
the door, all that is needed to fall in love is to put aside the ego;
certainly it is painful. It is your whole life\'s work, it is all that
you have created -- this ugly ego, this idea that \"I am separate from
existence.\" This idea is ugly because it is untrue. This idea is
illusory, but our society exists, is based on this idea that each
person is a person, not a presence. The truth is that there is no
person at all in the world; there is only presence. You are not -- not
as an ego, separate from the whole. You are part of the whole. The
whole penetrates you, the whole breathes in you, pulsates in you, the
whole is your life. Love gives you the first experience of being in
tune with something that is not your ego. Love gives you the first
lesson that you can fall into harmony with someone who has never been
part of your ego. If you can be in harmony with a woman, if you can be
in harmony with a friend, with a man, if you can be in harmony with
your child or with your mother, why can\'t you be in harmony with all
human beings? And if to be in harmony with a single person gives such
joy, what will be the outcome if you are in harmony with all human
beings? And if you can be in harmony with all human beings, why can\'t
you be in harmony with animals and birds and trees? Then one step
leads to another. Love is the only real thing worth doing. All else is
secondary. If it helps love, it is good. All else is just a means,
love is the end. So whatsoever the pain, go into love. If you don\'t
go into love, as many people have decided, then you are stuck with
yourself. Then your life is not a pilgrimage, then your life is not a
river going to the ocean. --Osho
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